
COASTAL BICYCLE TOURING CLUB 
GENERAL MEETING 

MARCH 2, 2020 

Deborah Wharff, President, called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  There were twelve 
members present. 

1.  Member of the Year was awarded to Deborah Wharff in recognition of all of her hard 
work in promoting the club during  the past year. 

2.  John Arney read a card from Carol Mulligan in which she thanked club members for 
the recent gift and well wishes for her recovery. 

3.  It was decided that there will be no Spring Away ride as previously discussed.  
Members have the option of traveling to St Augustine, FL on the weekend of April 25th 
to participate in the Tour de Forts ride. 

4.  We have had the club picnic at Ft McAllister in the past.  Other possible sites are at 
the Landings or the Macomber Recreation building in Rincon.  The date has been set as 
May 2nd.  A final decision on the location will be announced in the near future. 

5.  The club offered Sunday Sunset Rides last summer and plans to continue this year.  
We hope to offer them at Tybee Island along with the Landings.  Members of other 
cycling groups and bike shops will be invited. 

6.  Rich Wharff volunteered to look into securing tickets for a club night at the Bananas 
ball game.  Further information will be announced in the future. 

7.  The club will consider new ways for awarding the member of the year award and the 
Iron Keister award.  There will be further discussion on this issue in the future. 

8.  Our Treasurer, Debra Griffith, will be moving to Florida sometime around May, 2020.  
John Arney, Secretary, will fill in for this position until a new Treasurer is installed in 
July. 

9.  The cut-off date for membership renewal is March 15th.  John Arney is notifying all 
members who have not renewed that they will no longer receive correspondence from the 
club if they do not renew by this date.  There are currently 87 listed members, but 21 of 
them have not renewed to date. 



10.  Club members are encouraged to volunteer to become Ride Leaders.  The duties are 
fairly simple and there are detailed instructions on the website.  We also need new bike 
routes for our Saturday rides. 
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11.  Debra Griffith provide the club with the Treasurer report. 

$ 2375.59 01.31.2020 Balance 
Income: 
$      52.00 Merchandise Sales 
      270.07 Membership Dues 
        38.00 Raffle Proceeds from 02.04.2020 General Meeting 
$    360.07 Income Total   

Expenses: 
$   297.50 American Specialty Insurance 
       32.56 GoDaddy Renewal for Domain Name (1 year) 
     107.00 CBTC Posters (x5) Clayton Digital Reprographics 
       86.09 Flowers for Carol Mulligan 
$   523.15 Expense Total 
        
$ 2212.51 02.29.2020 Month End Balance 

12.  Mike Griffith gave a presentation on the use of Ride with GPS for developing cue 
sheets.  It was suggested that the club pay for a subscription to Ride with GPS ($50 
annual) for the Ride Coordinator. 

13.  The 50/50 raffle was won by Debra Griffith, who graciously turned over her 
winnings to the club treasury. 

Deborah Wharff closed the meeting at 7:45 PM. 

Submitted by John Arney, CBTC Secretary 




